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To:    Bureau of Developmental Disabilities Services Providers and Stakeholders 
From:  Cathy Robinson, Director, Bureau of Developmental Disabilities Services  
RE:  RHS Daily Rate Conversion 
Date:  June 30, 2015 
   
The Bureau of Developmental Disabilities Services (BDDS) is pleased to announce the approved 
renewal of the Community Integration Habilitation Waiver (CIH).  An exciting change within the 
renewal is the integration of a daily rate for Residential Habilitation and Support Services (RHS).  
This rate change will allow RHS providers to receive a daily rate for services provided, as opposed to 
the current methodology of billing on an hourly basis.  This change allows BDDS to continue to 
foster the independence of individuals with disabilities in the state of Indiana by continuously 
improving the services we offer while increasing access to the broader community.   
 
Over the past year, BDDS has been working with providers and stakeholders to develop a daily rate 
for RHS. The primary focus of the work group was to increase the flexibility of the service to better 
meet the needs of the participant and increase their access to the community.  The RHS daily rate is 
also expected to reduce administrative burden of documenting services on an hourly basis, allowing 
additional time to be spent with consumers.   
 

To be enrolled in the RHS daily rate the individual must: 
-  Be served as Algo Level of 3, 4, or 5;  
-  Be living with 1, 2, or 3 housemates (shared staffing, and not living in a family home); and  
-  Be supported through Residential Habilitation Support Services (RHS) 

 
Other helpful information regarding the RHS daily rate includes: 
 

 Individuals who require Community Based Habilitation Individual service (CHIO) may 

continue to receive the service as determined by the Individual Support Team (IST).  Due to 

the daily rate, the RHS provider will be limited to an authorization of 10 hours per month. 

 Individuals who qualify for the RHS daily rate will have their Cost Comparison Budget (CCB) 

converted from their current RHS service to the RHS daily rate. 

A Frequently Asked Questions document about the RHS daily rate is located on the Division of 

Disability and Rehabilitative Services’ Announcements webpage and you may email 

BQISHelp@FSSA.IN.gov with any questions about these changes. 
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